Richard T. Dundon

September 8, 1928 - October 29, 2020

Richard T. Dundon, 92, of Bethlehem, died on October 29, 2020. He was born in Glenarm,
MD; son of the late James and Sarah (Connolly) Dundon. Dick was recently preceded in
death by his beloved wife and best friend, Regina M. (Komenas) Dundon, who passed in
May.

Dick was a graduate of Liberty High School. He proudly served in the 2nd Armored
Division of the U.S. Army. This division played an important role in several invasions
during WWII; including the occupation of Germany. Upon returning from war, Dick earned
his degree from Moravian College where he was a member of the football team. He
worked for the Bethlehem Steel Corp. for over 40 years, retiring as a manager in the
Sheet Products Marketing Department.

He will be dearly missed by his sister-in-law, Mary Ann Welsh and husband, James; as
well as his extended family. Dick was predeceased by his son, Tim Dundon in 2015 and
her brother, James.

A private burial will be held with a memorial mass to be scheduled in the future. Memorial
contributions may be made to St. Jude’s Children’s Research Hospital.



Comments

“ Another bright light in our lives has been darkened with the passing of MR. D.
MR. D and the Dundon Family will always be a big part of our family and will remain
there in our hearts forever.
From fishing trips to Canada to road trips to Notre Dame games (Go Irish) in an old
beat-up camper truck Tim and | would drive for 18hrs straight while the "old guys'
would party hardy in the back, to special gatherings at our house was a big part of
what made growing up with people like the Dundon family so special.
The light in our lives will shine bright again in time with many fond memories of those
good times until we are all together again.
MR. D and the Dundon family will be dearly missed by all who knew and loved them.
RIP MR. D
Billie McCullough Il and Family, Elaine (McCullough) Noone and Family

Bill McCullough Il - November 02, 2020 at 12:09 PM

“ | worked for a lot of great people at BSCO throughout my career, but by far he was
Number 1. We are going to miss you, RIP my friend. The "Gaug".

Wayne F Gaugler - October 31, 2020 at 08:53 AM



